

แบบทดสอบ SAMSEN Pre – Test 2021

เพื่อเตรียมความพร้อมในการศึกษาต่อระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษาตอนต้น จัดโดย สมาคมผู้ปกครองและครูโรงเรียนสามเสนวิทยาลัย วันอาทิตย์ที่ 6 ธันวาคม 2563 รอบเช้า เวลา 08.30 – 12.00 น. ห้องเรียนพิเศษ รอบเช้า

วิชาภาษาอังกฤษ (กระดาษคำตอบแผ่นที่ 2 ข้อที่ 1 – ข้อที่ 60) คำชี้แจง แบบทดสอบวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ คะแนนรวม 100 คะแนน เป็นแบบเลือกตอบ 4 ตัวเลือก จำนวน 60 ข้อ

<u>Directions:</u> According to the information provided, choose the best alternative to answer each question.

1. Which sign can you see at a gas station?



2. If your foreign friend visits Thailand in April, which festival that he or she can take part?



3. Why does the teacher refuse to check the boy's Facebook page?



- 1. The teacher wants her students to write.
- 2. The teacher assigns her students to present.
- 3. The teacher does not know how to use Facebook.
- 4. The teacher does not want students to use phones in class.

4. Which of the following is **INCOORECT** about this sign?



- 1. You have to use the toilet if you want to pee.
- 2. You must wear a swimming suit before swimming.
- 3. If you have children, you can't let them swim alone.
- 4. You can do everything that you want when you see this sign.
- 5. What can be inferred from the comic strip?



- 1. The man drinks better coffee as the deadline comes.
- 2. The man drinks worse coffee as the deadline comes.
- 3. The man drinks instant coffee when the deadline is still far.
- 4. The man drinks the same coffee when the deadline comes.

6. What did the woman probably do before talking to the man?



7. Which of the following is INCORRECT?

WEIGHT ROOM RULES

- Do not use equipment without supervision
- No food or drink permitted in this area
- No jewelry
- Proper athletic attire required
- Collars must be used with all free weights
- Weights must be placed on racks after use

For items 8-9



- 8. Which of the following is discovered in the study?
 - 1. Noneof the consumers tend to continue self-pickup.
 - 2. Allof the consumers tend to continue online shopping.
 - 3. More than 50% of the consumers tend to continue self-pickup.
 - 4. More than 50% of the consumers tend to continue online shopping.

- 1. She went shopping like crazy.
- 2. She decided what she would buy.
- 3. She used it to buy what she needed.
- 4. She maxed out all of her credit cards.

- 1. People have to wear appropriate clothes.
- 2. People must return the weights after use.
- 3. People can use the equipment on their own.
- 4. People cannot bring their meals to the room.

- 9. Which of the following is **INCORRECT**?
 - 1. Some people are likely to continue ordering food for delivery.
 - 2. The number of people that answered this survey is lower than 10,000.
 - 3. Less than one-third of people are likely to continue buying through apps.
 - 4. A number of people are likely to continue ordering online and picking in stores.

For items 10-11



- 10. Which collection has the least number of items?
 - 1. Airplane sickness bags2. Piggy banks
 - 3. Plastic bread-bag clips 4. Rubber ducks

11. According to the bar chart, which is **CORRECT**?

- 1. There are about 4,000 items of clothing tagsin collections.
- 2. The amount of plastic bread-bag clips is the least in collections.
- 3. There are the same number of items of airplane sickness bags and coffee mugs.
- 4. There are less airplane sickness bags than yo-yos but more than coffee mugs in collections.

For items 12-13

The Heart of Seoul

Seoul is the capital city of Korea. It's 600 years old and it's a large, busy, noisy city. But a small river runs for 5.8 km through the middle of the city. It's called the Cheonggyecheon Stream. The river is older than the city, but for many years the people of Seoul couldn't see it at all because there was a big road over it. Then, in 2003, the government closed the road. They took the road away completely and opened the river again. Now the river is a beautiful place to go for a walk and relax.

12. What is the purpose of this passage?

- 1. To entertain 2. To give advice 3. To inform 4. To educate
- 13. If you were in Seoul in 2002, could you see the Cheonggyecheon Stream?
 - 1. No, I couldn't.2. Yes, I could.
 - 3. No, you couldn't. 4. Yes, you could.

For items 14-15

There are hundreds of festivals around the world. One of the most well-known festivals is Halloween, which is on the last day of October. In the past, there were many people who believed that there were ghosts everywhere in winter, and they thought that the bad things always came with the long dark winter nights. If they wore scary costumes, those ghosts would not recognize them. Today, people celebrate Halloween by dressing up in scary outfits and masks and have parties where they eat toffee apples and a wide variety of sweets and biscuits. They also leave bowls of food outside their house for those ghosts because they believe this will stop them from trying to get in their house. Moreover, they put candles inside the lanterns made from pumpkins and leave them outside to frighten away ghosts.

14. Why do people leave bowls of food outside their house at Halloween?

- 1. They can't frighten away those ghosts.
- 2. Ghosts always have parties with their friends.
- 3. Ghosts don't see them if they go out at night.
- 4. They can stop ghosts from getting in their house.
- 15. Which of the following are**NOT**thethings that people always leave outside?
 - 1. bowls of food2. pumpkin lanterns
 - 3. scary costumes 4. None of the above

For item 16

My name is Ben Harvey. I'm a music student and I play the piano, the guitar and the drums. In fact, I play the drums in a rock band. I love all types of music, from opera to rap. But my friends only like rock or heavy metal, and they don't listen to different types of music. I think this is silly. In my blog you'll find information about classical music concerts, opera, country music, new bands and singers. If you really like music, you'll love this blog.

- 16. Which of the following statements is **CORRECT**?
 - 1. Ben's favorite music is rock music.
 - 2. Ben can play every musical instruments.
 - 3. Ben thinks his friends should listen to rock music.
 - 4. Ben's friends don't like listening to different types of music.

For items17-19

You can't always choose your room, but you can choose the things inside it. Because of that, your bedroom says a lot about your personality.

And we're not only talking about your favorite hobbies or your taste in music and books. Of course, a guitar behind the door or sci-fi stories in your bookcase give people information about you, but a careful look at your bedroom can teach them a lot more than that. The colors in your room, for example, are very interesting. Does your room have bright colors on the walls, curtains, a rug or a comforter? Then you probably love trying new things. People with pale walls are often friendly and talkative, but people with dark walls don't like meeting new people. Black and white is a popular choice for people with strong opinions.

The pictures on your walls say a lot, too. Generous people like decorating their rooms with photos of their friends and family, but if your own face is in every picture or you have more than one mirror, watch out! This shows that you are probably a little selfish. So, before you invite your friends into your bedroom, think carefully what message your bedroom will give them about you.

- 17. Which of the following is the main idea of this passage?
 - 1. Cleaning own room is a basic duty of people.
 - 2. Decoration is a good hobby for young people.
 - 3. Room decoration can tell your interest and personality.
 - 4. A cool bedroom need a good designer and architecture.
- 18. What thing gives information about your tastes and interests?
 - 1. The color in your office 2. The color of your house
 - 3. The pictures in your room 4. The pictures of your house
- 19. According to the passage, are people with pale walls selfish?
 - 1. No, they usually smile and talk a lot.
 - 2. Yes, they like taking photos of themselves.
 - 3. No, they just don't like making new friends.
 - 4. Yes, they always think only about themselves.

For items 20-23

Buy Nothing Day

Buy Nothing Day started in 1993 and is now an international event that takes place in more than 55 countries. It is a simple idea to challenge consumer culture and ask people to stop shopping for 24 hours.

Buy Nothing Day **encourages** people to think about what they buy and the possible effects the product may have on the environment and developing countries. For example, if you buy a new pair of trainers, do you know where they were made and if the people who made them are treated well by the company?

According to the organizers of Buy Nothing Day, shopping itself isn't harmful but what we buy can be. They claim that in the rich western countries 20% of the world population consume 80% of the earth's natural resources. They want consumers to think more about what they buy and to ask themselves some questions before buying anything new. Here are some of the questions to put on your check-list:

- ✓ Do I need it?
- ✓ How many do I already have?
- ✓ Will I use it a lot?
- ✓ Will it last a long time?
- ✓ Could I borrow it from a friend instead?
- ✓ Is it recyclable?

This year in the UK Buy Nothing Day is on Saturday November 27th. There will be some events in town centers to celebrate the event and to encourage shoppers to have a day off and buy absolutely nothing!

20. When was Buy Nothing Day started?

 1. In 1980s
 2. In 1990s
 3. 20 years ago
 4. 55 years ago

- 21. Why did people start Buy Nothing Day?
 - 1. To prevent the harmful effects of shopping.
 - 2. To tell people to make a shopping check list.
 - 3. To make everyone think about things he or she buys.
 - 4. To encourage shoppers to buy something new.

- 22. Which of the following is **CORRECT**?
 - 1. Shopping can be harmful to the world.
 - 2. People mustn't check if the product can be recycled.
 - 3. Buy Nothing Day is an event that exists in many countries.
 - 4. People never consider anything before buying anything new.
- 23. Which of the following word can best replace the underlined word 'encourages'?
 - 1. invites2. prevents3. strengthens4. disapproves

For items 24-25

- 1. SET SPECIFIC, ATTAINABLE GOALS
- 2. START OFF SLOWLY
- 3. TAKE ACTION
- 24. Which of the following is the best headline for the given tips?
 - 1. How to Buy Physical Education Uniforms
 - 2. 3 Steps to Accomplish Your Fitness Goals
 - 3. How to Buy a Sport Jersey in 3 Simple Steps
 - 4. 3 Steps to Book Tickets for Football Matches
- 25. Who needs the provided tips?
 - 1. Diluc wants to make himself fitter. 2. Mona wishes she can have more money.
 - 3. Kaeya plays many kinds of sports. 4. Lisa does not know anything about sports.

Directions: Choose the best alternative to answer each question.

- 26. Which sentence has the CORRECT punctuation mark?
 - 1. Let's go shopping after school?
 - 2. How about playing basketball after lunch?
 - 3. Shall we have dinner at the new restaurant.
 - 4. Why don't we go camping at Khao Yai National Park this weekend.
- 27. The children always wear costume like ghosts and witches. They go to people's houses. They knock at the doors and people give them some candies or presents. What do the children say when people open the door?
 - 1. Cheers!2. Nice to meet you.3. Hooray!4. Trick or treat!

| <u>Dire</u> | Directions: Choose the best alternative to complete each blank. | | | |
|-------------|---|--|--|--|
| 28. | . Adam: Thank you for your help. You are my lovely friend. | | | |
| | Frank: | | | |
| | 1. You're welcome. | 2. Nice to see you. | | |
| | 3. Thank you. | 4. No more. | | |
| 29. | Max: Would you like to go to the beach wi | th me this Saturday? | | |
| | Sue:, but I'm afraid I can | 't. I have to study for the exam. | | |
| | 1. I'm sorry | 2. I'd love to | | |
| | 3. With my pleasure | 4. Don't worry about it | | |
| 30. | Dad: It's really dark in here. Mandy, | | | |
| | Mandy: Of course. | | | |
| | 1. can you turn on the light? | 2. can you switch on a fan? | | |
| | 3. can you close the door? | 4. can you close the window? | | |
| 31. | Teacher: | | | |
| | Susan: Here you are. | | | |
| | 1. Please work in pairs. | 2. Please work in groups. | | |
| | 3. Please turn of the light. | 4. Please hand that pencil to me. | | |
| 32. | Natalie and her friends always at th | neir favorite restaurant at the weekend, but | | |
| | they the new rooftop restaurant this Saturday night and they're all very excited. | | | |
| | 1. dine / try | 2. dine / are trying | | |
| | 3. are dining / try | 4. are dining / are trying | | |
| 33. | Although Tony has a lot of friends, he is st family. | ill his younger sister. She is girl of | | |
| | 1. shyer than / the funniest young | 2. shyer than / the young funniest | | |
| | 3. the shyest / the funniest young | 4. the shyest / the young funniest | | |
| 34. | A: Ethan is good at drawing Japanese cart | | | |
| | B: Yes. Heby Oda Eiichiro, the fam | nous cartoonist. | | |
| | 1. is he / is trained | 2. is he / has trained | | |
| | 3. isn't he / is trained | 4. isn't he / has trained | | |

For items 35-36

| Ruby: Excuse me, where is Room 28? | | | | | | |
|---|--|------------------------------|--|--|--|--|
| Ella: It's on the left. We can show you. | | | | | | |
| Ruby:(35.) | Ruby:(35.) | | | | | |
| Ella: Are you new at this school? | Ella: Are you new at this school? | | | | | |
| Ruby: Yes, I only moved here last week b | ecause my mom has a | job here now. | | | | |
| Ella:(36.) | | | | | | |
| Ruby: Thank you so much. | | | | | | |
| 35. 1. Pardon me. 2. Excuse me. | 3. That's all right. | 4. That's very kind of you. | | | | |
| 36. 1. What a shame! | 2. Welcome to Frede | erick! | | | | |
| 3. Have a nice holiday. | 4. That's an amazing | city. | | | | |
| For items 37-38 | | | | | | |
| Emily and Ash are at the department sto | ore. They bought a lot | of things for their parents. | | | | |
| Emily: Look at that store, Ash. Can you give | e me a hand with these | bags? | | | | |
| Ash:(37.) | | | | | | |
| Emily: Thanks. I want to look at these T-sh | irts. These are nicer tha | n all my clothes at home. | | | | |
| Oh look, there's the salespersonEx | (3) (3) (3) (3) (3) (3) (3) (3) (3) (3) | 8.) | | | | |
| Salesperson: Sorry, I can't. It's against the | rules. | | | | | |
| Emily: That's too bad. I don't have enough money now. | | | | | | |
| 37. 1. Thank you.2. Never mind. | 3. No problem. | 4. Sorry I can't. | | | | |
| 38. 1. Can I pay by cash? | | | | | | |
| 2. Could I give you more discounts? | | | | | | |
| 3. Would you mind doing me a favor? | | | | | | |
| 4. Would you mind saving this for me un | til next week? | | | | | |
| For items 39-42 | | | | | | |
| Mother: (39.) your homework last night? | | | | | | |
| Son: No. I it tonight. | | | | | | |
| | Mother: The due date(41.) at noon today. | | | | | |
| Son: I know, but I (42.) make it | | | | | | |
| 39. 1. Do you submit 2. Is you submitting | 3. Did you submit | 4. Have you submitted | | | | |
| 40. 1. do 2. did | 3. have done | 4. am going to do | | | | |

| 41. 1. is | 2. was | 3. will be | 4. have been |
|--------------|----------|--------------|--------------------|
| 42. 1. can't | 2. could | 3. manage to | 4. weren't able to |

For items 43-44

 Alex: I've a new boss. He is very friendly. I'm really happy to do the job with him.

 Bella: Oh. That's great. _____(43.)_____

 Alex: No, he's from Paris, France. He is here with his wife.

 Bella: _____(44.)_____

 Alex: She is an English teacher.

 43. 1. Is he from England?
 2. Is he come from England?

| | 5 | 5 |
|-----|---------------------------|--------------------------------|
| | 3. Is he from to England? | 4. Is he come from to England? |
| 44. | 1. When does she do? | 2. What does she do? |
| | 3. Is she a teacher? | 4. How does she do? |

For items 45-46

| At an amusement park | | | | |
|---|-----|--|--|--|
| Noelle: Do you like this place? | | | | |
| Bennette: Yes,(45.) | | | | |
| Noelle: Let's try that roller coaster 'The Endless Fear'. | | | | |
| Bennette: Sorry. I'd love to, but(46.) now. | | | | |
| 45. 1. it is magical 2. they are excited 3. this is normal 4. those are cra | ızy | | | |

46. 1. I'm too tired 2. I'm too active 3. I'm so worried 4. I'm so energetic

For items 47-48

| 47. 1. I hope it comes late | 2. I hope it comes later |
|-----------------------------|------------------------------|
| 3. I hope it comes soon | 4. I hope it comes sooner |
| 48. 1. This is warmer | 2. This will be warmer |
| 3. This is much colder | 4. This won't be much colder |

For items 49-50

- A: Good morning, Parklands Primary School. How can I help you?
- B: Hello. I'm Moira Watson, Alison Watson's mother. May I speak to Miss Gibson, please?
- A: _____(49.)_____ Would you like to leave a message?
- B: Yes, please. Could you tell her that Alison has a toothache and won't be able to go on the school trip today?
- A: I'll make sure Miss Gibson gets the message.
- B: _____(50.)

| 49. | 1. Who is speaking, please | 2. I'll tell her tomorrow as fast as I can do. |
|-----|---|---|
| | 3. Would you mind calling back later? | 4. I'm afraid Miss Gibson isn't here right now. |
| 50. | 1. Thanks. I'd appreciate it. | 2. Can you take a message, please? |
| | 3. No, thank you. I'll call back later. | 4. Can you tell her to call me back, please? |

For items 51-52

| Dear Maddy | | | | | |
|--|---|----------------------------------|--|--|--|
| All my friends look interesting. Julia has long dark hair and green eyes and she's very tall. Mary | | | | | |
| has really(51.) and she looks g | great! I have long brown | hair and I hate it. It's boring. | | | |
| When I was young, I had beautiful blond hair | r. Now I want to change | e my hair colour and have | | | |
| shorter hair, but my mum says "No way!" Is a | shorter hair, but my mum says "No way!" Is she right? Blond hair, red hair or dark hair | | | | |
| (52.) brown hair. | | | | | |
| Laura | | | | | |
| 51. 1. red short hair 2. short hair red | 3. hair red short | 4. short red hair | | | |
| 52. 1. is less beautiful than | 2. the most beautiful | | | | |

3. is more beautiful than 4. the least beautiful

For items 53-56

Love Your Neighbor?

I don't know about you, but the way I feel about my neighbors depends on the time of year and even the time of day. I'll tell you why.

I am a keen gardener but _____(53.)____ my next-door neighbor has a large dog that loves digging. Every autumn, I plant bulbs and every spring I look forward to a wonderful display of tulips, daffodils and snowdrops. I'm always disappointed and it really gets me down. I'm sure my neighbor's dog digs the bulbs up and _____(54.)____ a chance to grow. I haven't actually seen him do it, but I give him the benefit of the doubt. _____(55.)____, the same dog also does me a favor and I'm ______(56.)____. When he sees birds trying to eat any seeds I plant, he chases them away immediately. Thus, my lovely vegetable garden is protected by him. So you can see why sometimes I love him and other times I hate him.

| 53. | 3. 1. actually3. fortunately | | 2. unluckily 4. accidentally | |
|-----|---|------------|--|----------------|
| 54. | they're given they're never given | | they're received they're never received | |
| 55. | 1. Also | 2. However | 3. Moreover | 4. Furthermore |
| 56. | 1. always satisfied 3. never satisfied | | always satisfying never satisfying | |

For items 57-58

Getting around the UKby Train

Trains are generally faster and more comfortable than coaches for long-distance travel, but they can be a lot more expensive. About 20 different companies operate train services in the UK, so the system ___(57.)___. However, passengers can get information on timetables and fares from the National Rail Enquiries website, ___(58.)___a way to buy tickets. There are two types of ticket: first and standard, and tickets are much cheaper if you buy them early.

| 57. | 57. 1. can be quietly confused | | 2. can be quite confused | |
|-----|--------------------------------|-------------------|---------------------------|-------------------|
| | 3. can be quietly confusing | | 4. can be quite confusing | |
| 58. | 1. which also is | 2. which also has | 3. that also was | 4. that also have |

For items 59-60

Architecture is an obvious difference between Thailand and European countries. Thailand as a ____(59.)___ country has numerous amazing temples. They are usually beautifully decorated both outside and inside. While in European countries, we can see stunning ____(60.)___ where Christians go to worship their God every Sunday.

| 59. 1. Chr | istian | 2. Christianity | 3. Buddhist | 4. Buddhism |
|------------|--------|-----------------|-------------|-------------|
| 60. 1. mo | sques | 2. pagodas | 3. shrines | 4. churches |

สิ้นสุดแบบทดสอบ SAMSEN Pre – Test 2021

อย่าลืมตรวจสอบการกรอกข้อมูลบนหัวกระดาษคำตอบทั้ง 2 แผ่นให้ถูกต้อง